

February 26, 2018

Mayor Andrew Charlie Hamlet of Aklavik P.O. Box 88 Aklavik, NT X0E 0A0

Dear Mayor Charlie:

Re: N3L3-0570 Hamlet of Aklavik - Municipal Water Licence - 2017 Annual Report

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) acknowledges receipt of the 2017 annual report. Upon review, the following information gaps were noted as required by Water Licence N3L3-0570 General Conditions Part B, Item 1:

- 1. Part B, Item 1e): tabular summaries of all data generated under the "Surveillance Network Program" at station number 570-3;
- 2. Part B, Item 1g): an outline of any spill training and/or other operator training carried out;
- Part B, Item 1I): the 2017 annual report indicates the Environmental Health Officer (EHO)
 inspected the waste disposal facilities. There is no information regarding the hamlet staff
 inspections of the solid waste disposal facility. Please provide results of yearly hamlet
 staff inspections of the solid waste disposal facility and any corrective actions, as
 necessary;
- 4. Part B, Item 1m): 2017 annual report includes the inspection report provided by the Environmental Health Officer (EHO). Please include all correspondence between the Water Resources Officer (WRO) ie: inspector and the licensee; and
- 5. Part B, Item 1n): any other details on waste disposal requested by the Board by November 1st of the year being reported.

Please submit the additional information requested above. All submitted documentation, including all related IWB correspondence, will be placed on the IWB Public Register.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding these matters, please do not hesitate to contact me at 867-678-8610 or adhikarib@inuvwb.ca.

Sincerely,

Bijaya Adhikari, PhD

Science and Regulatory Coordinator

cc: Fred Behrens, Senior Administrative Officer, Hamlet of Aklavik Lloyd Gruben, Water Resources Officer – ENR, Inuvik

P.O. Box 2531, Inuvik, NT X0E 0T0 • Phone: (867) 678-2942 • Fax: (867) 678-2943 www.inuvwb.ca info@inuvwb.ca